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Questions or Comments 

Please select the department(s) 
you want to contact: 

City Council 

Please leave your comments or 
questions below. 

Ladies & Gentlemen: 

 

I am writing to you concerning the proposed subdivision at Indian 

Meadows to create two large box hotels on a three-acre plot. I 

understand that this proposal was forwarded to City Council by the 

Planning Commission for consideration at your meeting of August 

22nd. I further understand that the proposed hotel development is 

intimately related (via a developer's "Extraction Fee") to construction of 

a new bridge connecting Stone Lane to U.S. Route 40, crossing 

Walton Creek. 

 

We live at 3945 Whistler Road and are deeply concerned about the 

impact of a Stone Lane bridge. Traffic flow will increase dramatically, 

ruining the character of this quiet, family-oriented neighborhood and 

creating health and safety hazards for all of us who live here, 

especially our children and grandchildren.  

 

It is difficult to see any beneficial effects on traffic flow from the 

proposed bridge. Shunting cars from Route 40 to Whistler Road will 

simply create a pile-up of traffic at the intersections with Walton Creek 

Road and Village Drive, likely necessitating introduction of traffic lights 

or roundabouts. 

 

Construction of a Stone Lane bridge is a flawed idea and should be 

rejected by City Council. Thank you for kindly considering this opinion, 

which I know is widely shared thorughout the neighborhood. 

 

Chris Godfrey 

 




